Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting
November 8, 2023

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, November 8, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt. The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann-Director and Roger Herbert-Director. Estelle Deneumoustier-Director was absent due to work.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on October 4, 2023. A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Georgia. All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for October, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $14,549.23. A motion was made by Mary to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Albert.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the November activity meeting. A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]After a brief discussion regarding the membership account totaling $ 1,360.80, a motion was made by Albert to transfer $ 1,250.80 of 2023 membership dues monies to the operations account. Leaving the $110 membership donation in the account. Second for approval by Roger, all in favor. motion carried.
· Curt discussed and reminded members that FL Statute 723.0781, board member training needs to be completed by new board members. Curt emphasized that taking the written certification is extremely beneficial. Even after certifying before taking the class again you refresh yourself and learn new things and keep fresh. 
· A discussion opened regarding cooking/activity committee members having a food handler’s certificate. Making sure kitchen/dinner preparation is in compliance with certifications. Reminding the board and members of past motions. Georgia stated Phil has a certificate over and above what is needed.
· Albert reminded everyone of an essential action that the new board needs to make happen in the near future. We need to have a Statutory Committee that will be ready and totally up to date ready to act at the appropriate time. Knowing that ELS rent increase notice will be out in December.

A motion was made by Mary to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM.


Next meeting December 13, 2023 at 6:00 PM
